

August 16, 2023

Elders Red Hill Church of Christ PO Box 144 Manchester, TN 37349

Dear Brethren,

The Churches of Christ Disaster Relief Effort Inc. received check #13071, dated August 8, 2023, in the amount of \$400.00, and your generosity is greatly appreciated. This work could not continue without the financial support from you and others.

Our trucks have been busy this month. Strong winds and water have caused flooding in Perryton, Texas. Vermont has experience flooding, and our trucks have gone to Jeffersonville, Burlington, Montpelier, and Springfield. Mayfield, Kentucky was flooded after a tornado two years ago, we helped the victims after the recent flood. We sent a truck of supplies to Laurel, Mississippi, after they experienced a tornado. We are still busy sending household items to the affected communities once the rebuilding is completed. We have prepacked boxes of food, personal hygiene, infant care, and cleaning supplies ready to ship along with new clothing, new shoes, water, and other items, to take care of immediate needs.

We are enclosing our most recent "Monthly Summary" which shows the locations we have helped with this past year. Thank you again for your support and please keep us and those areas we are helping in your prayers as we continue to help those in need.

Yours in Christ.

Mike Lewis

Mike Lewis

**Executive Director** 

Churches of Christ Disaster Relief Effort, Inc.

MDL/bws

Enc.

Please consider using this information in your weekly church bulletin.